Fremont Center, NY                                                                     October 29, 2014

The Supervisor brought the recessed meeting to order at 6 pm. All board members were present with the exception of Councilman Louis Milucky.
A motion was made to put the previous Town Clerk’s monies in the amount of $2,073.82 into the general fund by Councilman Paul Kellam, seconded by Councilman Brian Brustman and carried with all ayes.

A resolution was passed at a special meeting held on October 15 to take monies from the general fund and place in the highway fund to pay vendors so the town could be reimbursed in a more timely fashion from the state. Resolution is attached.

Supervisor George Conklin III said the tentative budget had been sent to the accountant to get a better idea as to what the budget increase if any would be but he has not heard back from him.

A motion was made to recess the meeting and go into the budget workshop by Councilman Brian Brustman, seconded by Councilman John Meyer and carried with all ayes.
A discussion ensued regarding the budget and the salaries of the elected and appointed officials by the Supervisor and board members. A change of $9,000 was removed from the Supervisor’s contractual services and put into a contingency fund but not changing the tentative budget total.

The recessed meeting was reopened and a motion was made to accept the tentative budget as the preliminary budget for the public hearing to be held on November 12th and to be advertised as a legal notice in the Sullivan County Democrat on November 4th by Councilman Brian Brustman, seconded by Councilman John Meyer and carried with all ayes.

A discussion on the Long Eddy fishing ramp was had.

Councilman Brian Brustman brought up the Muskoday bridge project. In order to pave the bridge deck the posts for guard rails need to be installed. Contractor Gary Myers said he could supply the post and guard rails and install them for a cost of $4000 to $5000. A motion was made to have him do this by Councilman John Meyer, seconded by Councilman Paul Kellam and carried with all ayes.

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 pm by Councilman Paul Kellam, seconded by Councilman Brian Brustman and carried with all ayes. 
